HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 21, 2021 – 6:00 P.M.

HALIFAX ELEMENTARY SCHOOL CONFERENCE ROOM 
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. with Selectmen, Gordon C. Andrews, Troy E. Garron and Ashley A. DiSesa present. 
The following business was discussed:

Assignment of Articles 

The following Articles will be presented by those noted below: 

#1 - Garron

#2 - DiSesa

#3 - Andrews

Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron,  the Board unanimously voted to recommend Article 3.  
#4 - DiSesa

Moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa,  the Board unanimously voted to recommend Article 4.  

#5 - Garron
Moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa,  the Board unanimously voted to recommend Article 5.  

#6 - Garron
Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron,  the Board unanimously voted to recommend Article 6.  

#7 - DiSesa

Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron,  the Board unanimously voted to recommend Article 7.  

#8 - Andrews
#9 - Water Department will move this Article.
#10 - Andrews

#11 - DiSesa 

Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron,  the Board unanimously voted to recommend Article 11.  

#12 - Andrews

Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron,  the Board unanimously voted to recommend Article 12.  
#13 - Garron
#14 - DiSesa

#15 - Andrews

#16 - DiSesa

#17 - Resident or Planning Board
#18 - passing over
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#19 - DiSesa 

Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron,  the Board unanimously voted to recommend Article 19.  
Fiscal Year 2022 Budget

Nolan re-ran the numbers for raise and appreciate and there is $229,000 left on the table.  Andrews said this is less than Finance Committee was recommending so they might not recommend their Articles. 

Proposed Insurance Settlement Offer - Insurance Claim - David and Laura Gibbons 
Karen Skiba (from Cabot Risk; via Zoom) has reviewed and investigated the complaint and she is seeking consent to settle for the terms of the insurance contract.
Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to consent to the request from the insurance company to conduct settlement discussions regarding the above mentioned claim.
5G Cellular/Small Cellular General By-Laws 
Paul DeRensis said there are four options available to the community. 
1. adopt some regulations

2. adopt a zoning by-law at Town Meeting 

3. do both at Town Meeting
4. do nothing 
Seelig thinks the third option is best and said Zoning can possibly limited to where or how 5G can be installed and put reasonable permitting restraints but basically the Feds have said towns really do not have much authority over 5G.  The thing is most 5G Cellular are  going to be within the right-of-way of our streets and roads so that the Board will have the right to issue permits for use of the right of way.  We should have some permanent process in place so if  a 5G company comes in there are regulations in place. 
DeRensis said the third option is the most elaborate because it involves both regulations and a bylaw and is concerned about the overview and legal fees.  What  Seelig is saying is good wisdom, but the question is that where you want to spend your legal dollars and how much do you want to spend.
Seelig said they can use regulations from other communities to go by.  DeRensis said they can do the same as they have drafted by-laws elsewhere that have been approved by the Attorney General, so they won’t have to reinvent the wheel but work at adapting what has been done in other communities.  
Andrews suggested having the Zoning By-Law Review Committee look into it and maybe have something implemented the second half of the year.  Then later in the process they can bring DeRensis in and see where we are with the legal budget.
EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 6:30 p.m. with Town Counsel to pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 30A, Sections 21(a)(5) and Suffolk Construction v. DCAM, 449 Mass. 444 (2007) to discuss: investigation of charges of criminal misconduct or consideration of the filing of criminal complaints:
	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes

	Ashley A. DiSesa
	-
	Yes
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as discussing strategy with respect to litigation in an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the litigating position of the Town.

Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 6:30 p.m. to discuss:
Gordon C. Andrews v. Town of Halifax, et al - appeal of ZBA decisions on Petition 868 & 869 17MIS 000507

Gordon C. Andrews v. Town of Halifax, et al - appeal of ZBA decision on Petition 915-20 83 CV000256

Gordon C. Andrews v. Town of Halifax, et al - appeal of ZBA decisions on Petitions 922 & 92420 MISC000372

Gordon C. Andrews v. Town of Halifax, et al - Civil Damages - Civil Action No.: 1:20 cv - 11659
	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Recused

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes

	Ashley A. DiSesa
	-
	Yes


as discussing strategy with respect to litigation in an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the litigating position of the Town.
Town Administrator, Charlie Seelig and Selectmen Assistant, Pamela McSherry left at 6:35 p.m. 
MEETING ADJOURNED

The Board continued their meeting to the Gym to attend the Special Town Meeting (not sure of the vote or the time dues to the fact that I was not present during the above Executive Sessions).  
-------------------------------------------------

Jonathan Selig
Clerk
/pjm
